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Department of Transportation 
Monroe County, New York 

 
Adam J. Bello 
County Executive 

Thomas J. Frys, P.E. 
Director 
 

 
RSeptember 22, 2025 
 
 
 
Dear Neighbor: 
 
Monroe County plans to replace the existing culvert carrying Schlegel Road over Fourmile Creek 
Tributary in 2026. This culvert is approximately 1300’ west of Basket Road. 
 
The existing culvert was originally constructed in 1987.  The culvert has been inspected regularly 
and has been deemed by the Department of Transportation to be near the end of its useful service 
life.  The culvert is proposed to be replaced with a precast concrete box culvert. 
 
Additional information can be found on the Monroe County DOT website, Project Updates page: 
https://www.monroecounty.gov/dot-construction. From this page, you can subscribe to email 
updates for the project through the menu options. 
 
Construction is scheduled to begin in the Spring of 2026.  During that time, Schlegel Road will be 
closed to vehicular and pedestrian traffic at the culvert site.  Detours will be posted around the 
closure utilizing Salt Road, Woodard Road, and Basket Road. The project is estimated to take 
approximately 3 months to complete.  Additional information will be sent out at least 2 weeks before 
the planned road closure. 
 
Please find enclosed with this letter an information sheet describing the project and the detour route. 
Comments or questions may be submitted to the project manager, Sam Giovino, by email or phone 
at 585-753-7733, samuelgiovino@monroecounty.gov. Please provide comments or questions no later 
than October 17, 2025. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Samuel Giovino 
Transportation Project Manager 
 
ENCLOSURE 
 
cc: Thomas Frys, Director of Transportation, Monroe County DOT 
 Henry Herdzik, Chief of Highway and Bridge Engineering, Monroe County DOT 
 Steve Barz, Communications & Special Events, Monroe County 

Hon. Mark Johns, Monroe County Legislator, 8th District 
Adrienne Green, Senior Policy Advisor, Monroe County Executive’s Office 

 Hon. Tom Flaherty, Supervisor, Town of Webster 
 Patrick Stephens, Highway Superintendent, Town of Webster 
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